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The SPC plays a peripheral role in addressing the issue of marine debris, plastics and microplastics, 

as the Secretariat of the Pacific Regional Environment Programme (SPREP) is the Pacific agency 

with the mandate for this issue. In saying this, SPC has run collaborative projects with SPREP in 

the past, such as the “Think don’t Throw” campaign in 2001/2002 to raise awareness in the Pacific 

at all levels on the discarding of rubbish, especially plastics, oils and fishing gear, from boats, and 

the negative impacts on marine resources and the marine environment. 

In regard to the current request, three area are highlighted: (i) challenges posed by marine debris, 

plastics and 



 

 

 

the biological effects of microplastics in deep-sea sediments. Once biological effects become 

known, the cumulative impacts of microplastics and deep-sea mining may become of interest. 

Lost shipping containers: There appears to be an increasing number of reports of offshore vessels 

hitting unseen objects in the water, with the most likely explanation being lost shipping containers 

that have not sunk, but are suspended in the water column close to the ocean surface. The number 

of lost and potentially dangerous containers near the sea surface is unknown, and locating this is 

very difficult. This is an increasing problem what needs to be addressed. 

Discarding of rubbish/plastics by any vessel: While there are MARPOL requirements for merchant 

shipping, smaller craft (commercial and pleasure) in many countries are not covered by this. SPC in 

the past has run a campaign to raise awareness of the issue of discarding rubbish, especially plastics 


